
 

 

 

Thank you to all the parents and community members 
who came with us to the John O’Neill Sports Day at 
Willawarrin on the 6th June. It was so great to have 
everyone there to watch and cheer the children on 
during the athletics and games. Our students displayed 
an outstanding attitude on the day, competing in every 
event they could to earn points for our school; we 
were so proud of all of them. There were some  
outstanding results, not only in the individual events 
but also in the team games. 
Our cake stall was also very successful, raising $130 
that can be used for other school events and  
opportunities. A huge thank you to everyone for their 
generous donations of cakes, slices and biscuits, and to 
those who volunteered to help set up and run the stall. 
Your help was very much appreciated.  
One of the many highlights of my day occurred when a 
lady volunteering on one of the other stalls told me 
that the children from Green Hill PS had demonstrated 
outstanding courtesy all day. I think that is something 
that we -students, staff, parents and families - can all 
be proud of. Well done everyone! 
Yarn Up Group 
All parents and family members are invited to a 
meeting of our Yarn Up group. The meeting time that 
has been proposed is Wednesday 19th June at 2pm. If 
you would like to attend but this time does not suit 
you, could you please contact the school on 65625591 
Thank you.  
Dental Visits 
The Dental Team from Mid North Coast Area Health 
are visiting the school over the next few weeks for  
dental assessments and treatment. Assessments will 
be carried out from Monday 17th June and the van will 

 

Mon 17th June     Dental Assessments 
Mon 24-28th June Dental Assessments 
THU 27th June     Macleay Small Schools Athletics 
Wed 3rd July 
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be at the school from 24th to 28th June to carry 
out the treatments your children require. A 
consent form was sent out last week (on blue 
paper). Please return it to school as soon as 
possible, so your child can access this service. 
Small School Athletics 
The Small School Athletics carnival will be held 
on Thursday 27th June. All children in Red K will 
be attending on the day as well as any child 
who is turning 8 this year. A permission form 
will be going out this week that will outline the 
details. We will be lodging the student  
nominations this week for all events, including 
age races from 100m to 800m and long jump, 
high jump, discus and shot put, and the relay 
teams for each age group. All parents are  
invited to join us at this next carnival. 
Small Schools  
NAIDOC Day 
The annual Small 
Schools NAIDOC 
Day will be held at 
Kempsey South 
Public School on 
Wednesday 3rd 
July. We will be 
taking the whole 
school to this 
event.  
          Eric at the John O’Neil Sports Day 

A Permission note will be sent out this week 
outlining the details of this day. 
Lost Clothing 
Yellow H classroom has a growing pile of  
jumpers without names on them. If you’re child 
is not bringing any jumpers home, please call in 
at school and have a look at the pile. 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

In Geography Red K have started to learn about the 
Australian states, territories and capital cities. We 
will also be looking at well known landmarks, both 
man-made and natural, within each state. 
In Science we are still working on our unit about 
‘Space’. We have been discovering interesting facts 
about the Sun, moon, planets, stars, galaxies, space 
travel and many other related topics. 
In numeracy the class are still working on their  
multiplication skills. We are making groups of, or 
arrays, to understand what a multiplication question 
is asking. The older students are practising skip 
counting to find the required answer. 
The class have still been cooking up a storm on  
Fridays. Last week we made mouth watering chow 
mien-with some students going back for seconds 
and thirds. The week before they made pancakes 
with fresh fruit. 
During PE and sport we have been playing soccer 
and touch football. We have also been practising 
our over-arm throwing and correct catching  
techniques, which are two of the fundamental  
movement skills. 
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